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The complete 1982 NCFR Annual 
Meeting Program is being sent you this year, 
so that you may have time to make decis· 
ions ahead of time concerning the myriad 
opportunities it offers. Please bring it with 
you to the conference. 

Costs for the Annual Meeting 

An income tax deduction for educa­
tional expenses-costs for travel, meals, 
lodging, and registration fees-is permitted 
by the U. S. Treasury regulations, when the 
purpose of the educational experience is to 
maintain or improve one's employment. 
Dues to the NCFR are also deductible when 
the journals and conferences are needed for 
professional purposes. The NCFR is recog­
nized by the U. S. Internal Revenue Service 
as a tax-exempt, non-profit educational or· 

index 
In This Issue: 
NCFR Annual Meeting ............. 1 
Additional NCFR Affairs ........... 3 
Section News .................. .4 

ganization. 
As you have doubtless noted, NCFR 

Annual Meeting registration fees are low 
compared to those of many organizations. 
In addition, our hotel costs in Washington 
are quite competitive. The local arrange­
ments committee is preparing a list of res­
taurants which will include inexpensive eat· 
ingplaces. There is much to see in Washing­
ton, and a high proportion of it is free. 

Did you know that conference hotels 
make meeting rooms available based on the 
number of registrants staying in the hotel? 
The NCFR requires far more meeting rooms 
than do most conferences. Therefore we 
would appreciate your planning to stay at 
the Shoreham. In addition, we urge you to 
make your plane reservations early. See 
the final page of the program for airline in­
formation. We are told that the days of 
fare wars among the airlines are ending. As 
a result we believe that you may find the 
substantially discounted air fares offered 
by Cambridge Lord Corporation through its 
National Airline Reservation System in­
creasingly important. 

Meet with Key Federal Officials 
During the Annual Meeting 

Having the NCFR annual meeting in 
Washington, D.C. presents an opportunity 
for you to meet with key federal officials. 
The theme of the meeting, "Families and 
Government," underscores the relevance of 
this opportunity. In addition to issues being 
considered during NCFR presentations, 
numerous additional topics could be ad-
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dressed in such meetings. But why should 
you take time from your busy schedule to 
talk with these people? 

Reasons abound for meeting them: 
learning of their priorities, interests and un­
dertakings; informing them of recent reo 
search results, needs in your community 
and/or the impact of federal policies; solic­
iting their support for an issue; expressing 
your commitment for a cause; and suggest­
ing areas for needed research. 

There is an additional reason for meet­
ing with these people. It was probably best 
expressed by Lyndon Johnson when he 
said, "The time to make friends is before 
you need them." Having an acquaintance 
at the federal level who is familiar with your 
work, expertise and interests can be useful. 

This meeting need not take a large 
amount of your time. Most of the people 
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you may want to meet are located on Cap­
itol Hill or in federal office buildings which 
surround the mall, both convenient metro 
subway rides from the Shoreham Hotel. 
When you have finished, you will be near 
the Smithsonian museums and several his· 
torical sites, enabling you to combine busi­
ness and pleasure. 

Getting an Appointment 
If possible, a phone call is pro bably the 

most effective and efficient way to deter­
mine with whom you want to meet and 
when. It is best to schedule a meeting 24 
weeks in advance. Because Congress is 
scheduled to recess on October 8th for the 
final election campaign weeks, it is unlikely 
that you will be able to meet with your sen­
ator or representative. However, their staff 
members are excellent resources and allies 
and should be cultivated. Explain your pur­
pose for the meeting and make certain you 
are dealing with someone who is appropri­
ate. Schedule meetings with congressional 
staff or federal agency personnel who work 
in areas related to your concerns. Meetings 
will average 15-60 minutes, depending on 
the schedule and interests of the personnel 
involved. Flexibility is essential when ar­
ranging a meeting time. 

During the Meeting 
It is often a good strategy to give the 

individual something written related to the 
issue(s) you are discussing. If it is lengthy, 
prepare a I-page summary which highlights 
the major points. Include your name, ad­
dress and phone number so you can be con­
tacted in the future. During the meeting, 
make only a few points and make them 
clearly. You may be able to follow up this 
meeting by providing additional informa· 
tion, further demonstrating your know­
ledge, competence and resourcefulness. 

Summary 
The benefits to be gained from this in­

vestment of your time may be substantial 
in terms of personal recognition and visibil­
ity, attention paid to your concerns, and 
your understanding of current and emerging 
federal efforts. While less rather than more 
involvement by the federal government is 
the goal of the current administration, in­
terest in families and family issues is sub­
stantial. The challenge to acquaint key 
people in Washington with your work, the 
impact of federal activities on families, and 
the expertise available through NCFR and 
its members awaits you. Below are central 
phone numbers for key committees and 
federal agencies. Identify your particular 

areas of interest, and the operator will for­
ward you to the appropriate individual or 
branch of the agency. 

Administration for Children, Youth and 
Families, HHS (202-755-7762) 

Family Liaison Office, Department of 
Defense (202-695-7714) 

National Institute of Child Health and 
Human Development, NIH/HHS 
(301·496-5133) 

National Institute of Mental Health, 
NIH/HHS (301443-4513) 

Office for Families, HHS (202-472-
3853) 

House Education and Labor Commit­
tee (202-2254527) 

Senate Labor and Human Resources 
Committee (202-224-5375) 

Prepared by NCF R Public Policy Committee 

Family Action Section "Special 
Session" 

The Family Action Section is planning 
a "special session" on the topic, "The Fam­
ily as a Political Issue." The intent is to 
have two major speakers representing differ­
ent perspectives on this issue. They will be 
Jo Ann Gasper, Deputy Assistant Secretary 
for Social Services Policy, Health and Hu­
man Services, and Ellen Hoffman, Director 
of Governmental Affairs, Children'S Defense 
Fund. Both speakers have been asked to 
present their thoughts relative to the family 
as a political issue, as well as how they view 
the implications of the different levels of 
government for this topic. 

Pre-Conference Workshop on the 
Creation of Legislation 

This pre-conference workshop is being 
sponsored by the Family Action Section. 
It will be held at the Shoreham Hotel in 
Washington, D.C. on Wednesday, October 
13, from 9:00 a.m. to noon. Virginia Sib· 
bison, Executive Director, Welfare Re­
search, Inc., Albany, New York is the or­
ganizer. 

The focus of this workshop will be the 
current role that Federal legislation plays 
in American families and society. Presen­
ters will discuss the process through which 

family-related legislation is created; strate­
gies with which advocacy groups can seek 
to influence the development oflegislation; 
and current in-process legislation potentially 
affecting families. Speakers and their spec­
ific topics are as follows: 

Nancy Am idei, Executive Director of 
the Food Research Center of Washington, 
D.C. - the role of the advocate in influenc­
ing legislation. 

Patricia Langley, Washington Represen­
tative, Family Service Association of Amer­
ica lobbying techniques and strategies at 
the state and local levels, including the role 
of the voluntary sector. 

Rowan Wakefield, Wakefield Washing­
ton Associates and the National Center for 
Family Studies, Catholic University how 
the family relations professional can influ­
ence legislation. He will also describe how 
to obtain information on family-related leg­
islative activities and lobbying groups in 
the Washington area. 

The registration fee is $10.00 per per­
son. Preregistration is desirable. For regis­
tration information contact Virginia Hayes 
Sibbison, Welfare Research, Inc., 112 State 
Street, Albany, NY 12207. 

Annual Meeting Employment Service 

The National Council on Family Rela­
tions invites participation in the employ­
ment service component of the Annual 
Meeting. Prospective employers are asked 
to submit position descriptions to the NCFR 
office no later than September 15, 1982. 
Prospective position candidates must be 
NCFR members and may apply to be in­
cluded in the listing by submitting approp­
riate forms and vitas no later than Septem­
ber 30, 1982. For forms and additional in­

formation please contact Sue Anne Williams 
Coordinator, NCFR Employment Service; 
1219 University Avenue SE, Minneapolis, 
MN 55414. 

1982 NCFR-ACME Family Well ness 
Conference II: Marriage Enrichment 
Research Issues 

The 1982 Family Wellness Conference 
II will be held immediately after the NCFR 
meetings end on Saturday, October 16, in 
the Diplomat Room, Shoreham Hotel. The 
Conference will run from 1 :30 to 9:00 pm., 
and will focus on Marriage Enrichmen t Re­
search Issues. It is designed as a "think 
tank" on marriage enrichment research for 
researchers, theorists, trainers and practi­
tioners interested in being on the cutting 
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edge of this developing field. The confer­
ence will open with a keynote address by 
Bernard Guerney, Jr., professor of human 
development and head of the individual 
and family consultation center, Pennsylvan­
ia State University, entitled "Marriage En­
richment Research: What You Always 
Wanted to Know and Were Afraid to Ask." 
Dr. Guerney is a true pioneer in marriage 
enrichment research; he and his colleagues 
and students have published numerous re­
search articles and books in the marriage en-

richment area. His keynote address will set 
the stage for working discussions by the 
audience centering on critical research is­
sues such as development of systematic and 
grounded theory, research designs and 
measurement techniques for assessing 
change in marital quality and interaction 
during and after couples participate in a 
marriage enrichment event, couple group 
processes and impacts upon couple dia­
logue, and other dyadic interaction process­
es and patterns. Audience participants will 

additional ncfr affairs 
NCFR By-Laws Change Proposed 

In order to provide the NCFR member­
ship with increased options in the selection 
of its officers, the following motion was 
passed at the last NCFR Board meeting: 

In addition to the nominees chosen 
by the nominating committee for 
elected offices, a member, by pe­
tition, can become a candidate on 
the slate for any particular office 
in any given election. For the elec­
tion to the office of president-elect, 
program vice-president, program 
vice-president-elect, membership 
vice-president, publications vice­
president, secretary, and treasurer, 
a petition signed by 60 members 
would automatically include the 
petitioner on the ballot. For elec­
tion of Section officers, a petition 
signed by 25 members of the Sec­
tion would automatically include 
the petitioner on the ballot. The 
petitioner will have 30 days after 
the nominating committee's slate 
is posted to complete the petition 
action. The petitioners will sup­
ply signatures, names, and address­
es for office verification. 

The motion now goes to NCFR mem­
bers to be voted upon. If accepted, the new 
procedure will be put into effect in the 1983 
elections. The 1983 nominating commit­
tee, elected in 1982, will announce its slate 
in the December 1982 Newsletter. Mem­
bers will be able to petition for additions 
to it, which will be included in the ballot 
appearing in the March 1983 Newsletter. 

Your ballot is enclosed with this News­
letter. Please return it by November 1. The 
enclosed addressed envelope may be used 

to return both the ballot and your registra­
tion forms for the NCFR Annual Meeting. 

A Unique Family Resource 

Order the brand new Gu ide to Graduate 
Family Programs now available from the 
NCFR. This enlightening new guide high­
lights programs, admission, and career infor­
mation for masters and doctoral family pro­
grams operating in 71 United States and 
Canadian degree-granting institutions. Ed­
ited by Carolyn Love, Product Manager­
Home Economics, Vocational-Technical De­
partment, South-Western Publishing Com­
pany,. Make check or money order payable 
to the NCFR. Price: $3.95. For 8 or 
more copies, $3.75 per copy. 

COFO Memo 

SUbscriptions are still being accepted 
to the quarterly, COFO Memo, published 
jointly by the NCFR, AAMFT, FSAA, and 
AHEA. The editor is Rowan A. Wakefield. 
The Summer 1982 issue included the fol­
lowing: Families and Federalism; Families 
and the Safety Net; Abortion Bills to be 
Considered; Divorce Mediation Activity 
High-Private Practice Outlook Overly Op­
timistic; Social Science and Families: A 
Conservative Viewpoint; Council of 
Churches Draft Statement Embraces Broad 
Family Concept and Advocacy; Family Pol­
icy Bibliography Begins Publication; New 
Resource Center at Office for Families. 
$5.00 a year. 

Special Issue of Family Relations 

Call for Papers-Remarriage and Steppar­
parenting, July 1984. 

have an opportunity to share their own re­
search experience, research instruments, 
etc. with each other, as well as to develop 
networks for future collaboration on mar­
riage enrichment research. The registration 
fee is $15 for individuals; $20 for couples. 
Please return the fonn which is with Annual 
Meeting registration materials along with a 
check (made payable to Family Wellness II) 
to Charles and Anna Cole, Family Wellness 
Conference II Program Chair Couple, RR 4, 
Squaw Valley, Ames, IA 50010 (515-232-
2524). 

Researchers, theorists, clinicians, and 
educators are encouraged to submit manu­
scripts for this special issue. Articles may 
be based on qualitative or quantitative find­
ings from current research, discussion and 
critique of the methodological complexities 
of research on this topic, the use of theoret­
ical models in clinical practice and educa­
tional programs, or descriptions of clinical 
techniques and/or educational programs de­
signed for use with stepfamilies. Consider­
ation of policy implications is encouraged, 
and efforts to place remarriage and steppar­
enting within a theoretical framework or 
perspective will be especially welcomed. 

Guest Editors: Kay Pasley and Marilyn 
I hinger-Tallman 

Manuscripts should follow Family Re­
lations specifications. Four (4) copies 
should be sent to: Michael J. Sporakowski, 
201 Wallace Hall Annex, Virginia Tech, 
Blacksburg, VA 24061. Manuscripts should 
be accompanied by a check for $10 (made 
out to NCFR), which is the nonnal NCFR 
processing fee. 

Other Family Relations Special Issues 

Watch for the January 1984 Special Is­
sue entitled "Families with Handicapped 
Members." Editors are Eileen Earhart and 
Michael Sporakowski. 

Also under consideration are issues on 
"The Family and Health Care," and "One 

. Parent Families." 
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section news 
Ethnic Minorities Section: 

Our new vice-chair for 1982-84, Leanor 
Johnson, will assume office at our Annual 
Business Meeting. The new Newsletter is 
Harlan London, whose first issue will come 
out in early fall. 

We will continue our process of collect­
ing our oral histories of the involvement of 
ethnic minorities in NCFR, with Marie Pe­
ters at a special session following the Bus­
iness Meeting. This process was begun in 
Milwaukee with Dr. Joseph Himes, whose 
reflections on the founding of NCFR along 
with the early days of Groves, provided us 

inmemoriam 
Judson T. Landis 

Judson T. Landis, president of the 
NCFR in 1956 and long-time member, died 
June 6, 1982 in Oakland, California. Dr. 
Landis is remembered wannly in the NCFR 
office, for a few years ago he presented us 
with new office equipment. 

Landis was professor emeritus of family 
sociology at the University of California in 
Berkeley. His courses covering courtship, 
mate selection and husband-wife adjust­
ments in marriage filled the lecture halls on 

all with a glimpse of living history that oc­
curred before the majority of our Section 
members were in the family fold. 

The Ethnic Minorities Section is in the 
process of updating the Directory of Pro­
fessionals and Researchers in the Area of 
Black Families. Please send the names and 
addresses of young professionals in this 
growing field to Marie Peters, U-1l7 Human 
Development and Family Relations, The 
University of Connecticut, Storrs, CT 
06268. Nominees do not have to be mem­
bers of NCFR to be included in the Direc­
tory. 

Harriette P_ McAdoo, Section Chair 

campus during the 1950s and 1960s. 
He authored four books on adolescence 

and marriage. Building a Successful Mar­
riage (co-authored by his first wife, Mary 
Evaline Green, who died in 1973) was used 
as a college text book and has been published 
in seven editions. 

He is survived by his widow, Grace; 
children Judson R. Landis and Janet Landis 
Summers; step-children Kathryn Burkhart 
David, Alice Watterson Camwell, and John 
Watterson; brothers Wesley and Paul Lan-

student news and views 
We hope you are all making plans to at­

tend the October 1982 NCFR Annual Meet­
ingin Washington, D.C. As you can see from 
the enclosed conference program; there will 
be several sessions which we expect will be 
of particular interest to students. These in­
clude: (a) a session where editors will talk 
about publishing; (b) a panel focused on 
preparation for placement in academic posi­
tions; and (c) a panel and discussion of ca­
reer opportunities outside of academia. The 
Student Award and the accompanying $500 
check will be presented at the Thursday 
morning plenary session of the conference. 

There will also be several opportunities 
for students to meet and talk with other 
NCFR members, both students and non-

students. These include: (a) the Annual 
Student Sponsored Party, which is for all 
members; (b) the Annual Student and 
Young Professional Business Meeting; and 
(c) more infonnal student coffees, scheduled 
for the first evening of the conference as 
well as later on in the program. You may 
also wish to volunteer to work four or more 
hours at the registration desk, in the em­
ployment service, at a day care service, etc. 
It's another excellent way to meet other 
NCFR members (and to have your registra­
tion fee waived!). To volunteer, contact: 
Ouida Westney, Student Volunteers Coor­
dinator, 13601 Creekside Drive, Silver 
Spring, MD 20904. 

Let us know if there is any way we can 

Family Action Section: 

Middle Age and Middlescence Focus Group 
New co-chairs have been appointed by 

Sharon K. Houseknecht, Family Action 
Section Chair. They are: Matti Gershen­
feld, Pepper and Winter Roads, Rydal, PA 
19046; and Martha Bullock Lamberts, Rur­
al Sociology/Cooperative Extension, Wash­
ington State University, WWREC, Puyallup, 
WA 98371. 

dis; sister Esther Roushey; six grandchild­
ren and two step-grandchildren. 

Paul K. Houdek 
NCFR member Paul K. Houdek, mar­

riage counselor and sex educator, died 
March 7, 1982 in Kansas City, Missouri. 
He was an active member of the NCFR for 
many years. Houdek was particularly 
known for Sex News, a monthly digest of 
"news, views, events, publications, and re­
sources." 

assist you in making your final plans for 
the meeting (or in any other way!). We are 
looking forward to seeing you all in Wash­
ington! 

Diane Logan, Laboratory for Psycho­
logical Studies, V.A. Medical Center 
(1510), Brockton, MA 02401 (617-583-
4500, ext. 481). 

Kevin Donohue, Box U-1l7, HDFR, 
University of Connecticut, Storrs, CT 
06268 (203-486-3686). 

Students who do not have hotel reser­
vation fonns may write to the NCFR office. 
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ncfr affiliated councils 
Arizona: The president of the Council 

for Children, Youth and Families of Greater 
Tucson is Carol Davis Evans, P.O. Box 
41477, Tucson, AZ 85717. 

California: The California Council on 
Family Relations will be reissuing its folder 
entitled: "Family Studies Ph.D. Programs 
in the United States." Any university wish­
ing to be included in a list should corres­
pond at once with Robert Kelley, Ph.D. 
Program Task Force, 6244 Acadia Avenue, 
Agoura, CA 91301...Council president is 
J. Nicholas DeBonis, 6244 Acadia Avenue, 
Agoura, CA 91301. 

Florida: The president of the FCFR is 
David C. Rodgers, Century Center, Suite 
106, 5111 66th Street North, St. Peters­
burg, FL 33716 (813-541-2344). 

Georgia: Officers include the follow­
ing: President, DavorJedlicka, Department 
of Sociology, University of Georgia, Athens, 
GA 30602; Vice-president, Ralph La Rossa, 
Georgia State University; Treasurer, Mary 
Anne Pace, Georgia Southern University; 
Editor and membership chair, John H. Cur­
tis, Valdosta State University. Don Bower, 
University of Georgia is Past President ... 
President Jedlicka states that the goals of 
the Council are to address family related is­
sues, to provide a medium for communica­
tion, and to apply an interdisciplinary ap­
proach to problem solving. To help meet 
these goals, the GCFR recently held a sem­
inar on The Black Family. The speaker 
was Everett S. Lee, University of Georgia ... 
The recent GCFR Newsletter contains an 
excellent summary of their Annual Meeting, 
prepared by Cindy Darden. The conference 
focussed on media as it relates to families. 

Idaho: The new president is Harold 
Ferguson, Ricks College, Rexburg, ID 
83440. The former president, Carol D. H. 
Harvey, is now in the Department of Fam­
ily Studies, Faculty of Human Ecology, 
University of Manitoba, Winnipeg, Mani­
toba R3T 2V2, Canada. 

Illinois: New officers include the fol­
lowing: President, Jim Neutens, Stipes 402, 
Western Illinois University, Macomb, IL 
61455 (309-298-1314); President-elect, 
Jayne Ozier; Vice-president, Tom Seals; 
Secretary, Sandy Kammermann; Treasurer, 
Joan Veazey; Co-editors Newsletter, Charles 
Ulrich, Jan Miltenberger, and Kathy Lelm; 

Immediate Past-president, Beatrice Bagby; 
Membership Chair, Clareta Walker. 

Nebraska: Matti Gershenfeld, President 
of the Pennsylvania Council, was guest 
speaker at the May 27th meeting. Her top­
ic was "Building a Strong State Council." 
President is Patricia K. Knaub, 104E Ruth 
Leverton Hall, College of Home Economics, 
Human Development and Family, Univer­
sity of Nebraska, Lincoln, NE 68583. 
Other officers are: Deanna B. Eversoll, 
First Vice President; Betty Foster, Second 
Vice President; Gladys Helm, Secretary; 
and George P. Rowe, Treasurer. 

New Jersey: The Third Annual Fam­
ily Conference will be held Friday, October 
I, 1982 at William Paterson College, Wayne, 
New Jersey. The theme will be "Male Sex 
Roles and Mid-Life Transitions," with Jo­
seph Pleck, Director, the Center for Re­
search on Women, Wellesley College. The 
conference also will feature addresses by 
Robert Brannon, Brooklyn College, CUNY, 
and Deryck Calderwood, New York Univer­
sity. Roundtable discussion sessions and 
panel presentations will offer a variety of 
stimulating ideas on male sexuality and 
mid-life transitions. Contact Robert Fam­
ighetti, Program Chair, Kean College of 
New Jersey, Gerontology Center, James 
Townley House, Union, NJ (20l-527-2605). 
The Program Committee also includes: Pe­
ter Stein, William Paterson College; Marge 
Kelly and Joseph Darden, both of Kean 
College of New Jersey; Renee Zimrin, West 
Orange, and Mary Lou Wagner, Brookdale 
Community College ... Council president is 
Marie Caruso, 27 Cleveland Terrace, East 
Orange, NJ 07017. 

North Carolina, Family Life Council 
of Greater Greensboro: The Annual Meet­
ing in May had as special speaker, Sol Gor­
don, Institute for Family Research and Ed­
ucation, Syracuse University, New York. 
Dr. Gordon also gave a public address ... The 
Greensboro Advocates for Children and 
Youth have now become a program com­
ponent of the Family Life Council. Their 
work is described in detail in the Council's 
annual report ... .!n addition, Daniel Fisher, 
Executive Director of the Family Life 
Council, writes, "A new program which has 
its roots in our parenting education project 
'Good Beginnings' is doing very well. 'Par­
enting Phases' is being offered through Guil­
ford Technical Institute's continuing edu-

cation program. Parents are able to partic­
ipate in an eleven weeks course geared to 
the developmental level of their children. 
Another exciting development is the 'out 
Reach' component which is taking parent 
education in the community via PT As, 
housing authority, churches, etc. This is a 
direct response to requests by such groups 
and is being designed specifically to meet 
their needs. At present this program is be­
ing funded by a grant from the Sternberger 
Foundation. It is anticipated that addition­
al support will be coming from the Junior 
League. A very excited advisory board has 
begun and they expect to generate a lot of 
possibilities for the program ... The Council 
President Claudette Burroughs-White ap­
pointed a much needed long range planning 
committee which has been very active this 
year. Many areas of the Council's activities 
(e.g. by-laws, policies, committee structure) 
need to be updated especially with the in­
corporation of G.A.C.Y. Board members 
have been appointed to work on the recom­
mendations and it is expected that these re­
visions will have many benefits for the total 
program ... This program year has been an 
exceptionally busy one, not only for the 
above reasons. Requests for services, pro­
grams, and consultations have been very 
high. Close to 2,000 more people partici­
pated in Council programs or services than 
last year. It appears that more organiza­
tions, especially churches, are interested in 
doing programs for families. The idea of 
preventing problems rather than reacting is 
catching on. The Council serves the com­
munity as the central source for planning 
and developing such programs." ... The ad­
dress of the Council is 1018 North Elm 
Street, Greensboro, NC 27401. 

Ohio: OCFR held its annual meeting 
in Columbus in April with the theme, "Per­
spectives on the Family." The President of 
OCFR is Kathleen Campbell, Bowling Green 
State University (1030 Gustin Avenue, 
Bowling Green, OH 43402). Other officers 
include Gail Henderson, Ohio Department 
of Education, President-Elect; Richard Gal­
ligan, University of Akron, Secretary-Treas­
urer; Sharon Houseknecht and Patrick 
Me Kenry, Ohio State University, program 
committee members for the 1983 annual 
meeting; and Ann Skopin, Newsletter editor. 

Oklahoma: Frosty Troy, Editor, Okla­
homa Observer, spoke on "Legislation Af­
fecting Families," at the recent Annual 
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Annual Meeting. Research papers were pre­
sented, and professional activities were 
shared. President is Maggie Hayes, School 
of Home Economics, University of Okla­
homa, 610 Elm Avenue, Room 101, Nor­
man, OK 73019. 

Pennsylvania: For its pertinence for all 
Affiliated Councils, a recent letter from 
president Matti Gershenfeld to Sandy Latts 
and Ruth Jewson is included almost in its 
entirety, with Matti's permission: 

"I thought you might enjoy hearing 
about an unexpected spinoff of trying to 
form a Pennsylvania Regional Council. 
While it was a serendipitous effect here, it 
might be planned. 

"One of my major thrusts this year has 
been to create affiliate councils in the state. 
We have discovered (searched, cajoled) a 
person to be the chairperson in each area. 
Then I agreed to come speak as the Program 
for an initial meeting. 

"Dr. Martin Schultz, a sociologist on 
the faculty of Penn State University, Shen­
ango Valley Campus, Sharon, PA., agreed 

to be our coordinator. He talked to the So­
cial Science Club about my coming and ar­
ranging such a program. In the course of 
the discussion they decided that they would 
develop a whole day on the theme "The 
Changing American Family." They decided 
on some topics for workshops during the 
day and invited people from community 
agencies to conduct these workshops. There 
was a dinner, at which 1 spoke informally 
about PCFR and also NCFR. In the even­
ing, I gave a presentation. 

"The utilization of my coming as the 
basis for creating a day was something that 
had never happened before at Penn State. 
Marty and the others who had helped him 
plan it were extremely pleased that in the 
course of the day some 250 people attended 
some part of the program. Further, in yet 
another surprise, the Sharon Herald sent a 
reported to cover the program which result­
ed in a long article on the conference and 
on each of the speakers. And, of course, the 
PCFR was publicized as the sponsor of the 
conference. They're now talking about hav­
ing such an Annual Conference. 

employment opportunities 
Arizona: 

Conciliation Court, Tucson, Arizona: 
Director-to administer and conduct mari­
tal/divorce family therapy, child custody/ 
visitation services, and to develop commun­
ity education programs in a court connect­
ed counseling setting. The program offers 
a broad range of clinical services including 
marital therapy, pre and post divorce ther­
apy, early intervention programs, and eval­
uations for the court in custody/visitation 
disputes. A doctorate in marital and fami· 
ily therapy or closely related clinical disci­
pline is preferred with at least 5 years post 
doctoral experience in the family therapy 
field. Experience with court related pro­
grams and AAMFT clinical membership de­
sirable. Starting salary: $29,400 with in­
crements to $39,000 plus attractive bene­
fits. Starting date: Negotiable after Octo­
ber 1, 1982. Send Vita by September 20, 
1982 to: Judge Norman S. Fenton, Concil­
iation Court, 111 West Congress, Fifth 
Floor, Tucson, AZ 85701. 

Kansas: 
Kansas State University: Dean, College 

of Home Economics. Kansas State Univer­
sity invites applications and nominations for 
the position of Dean of the College of Home 
Economics, effective July 1, 1983. The 
Dean is responsible for the administration 
of the college which includes five academic 

departments offering bachelor's, master's, 
and doctoral degrees. This position repre­
sents a unique opportunity for an individual 
to provide creative leadership within the 
College at an important time in its develop­
ment. Qualifications include an earned doc­
torate, commitment to the land-grant uni­
versity mission, evidence of superior schol­
arly achievement, and administrative exper­
ience appropriate for the required responsi­
bilities. Submit resume and names of three 
references by November 15, 1982 to Bar­
bara M. Reagan, Chairperson, Search Com­
mittee, College of Home Economics, Kansas 
State University, Manhattan, KS 66506. 
Telephone 913-532-6993. KSU is an Equal 
Opportunity/Affirmative Action Employer. 

Minnesota: 
University of Minnesota: Family Re­

source Management Extension Specialist. 
Masters' degree required and Ph.D. preferred 
with emphasis in areas such as family econ­
omics/management, consumer studies and 
family law and policy. Contact Extension 
Personnel, 260 Coffey Hall, University of 
Minnesota, St. Paul, MN 55108 (612-373-
1865). Deadline is September 17, 1982. 
The U of M is an equal opportunity educa­
tor and employer and specifically invites 
and encourages applications from women 
and minorities. 

"It is evident that our efforts to form 
a Regional Council had a much bigger pay­
off than we had anticipated; in generating 
interest and participation by the community 
and a coming together of professional col­
leagues." ... President Gershenfeld's address is 
Pepper and Winter Roads, Rydal, P A 19046. 

Rocky Mountain Council: Eugenia 
Berger, 6115 South Longview St., Littleton, 
CO 80120 has assumed the presidency. Ju­
dith Pearlman is president-elect, Betty Ben­
jamin is secretary-treasurer, and Rosalyn 
Hirsch is associate secretary-treasurer. 

Texas: The TCFR has prepared an ex­
cellent Handbook of Current Procedures 
and Guidelines. Perhaps other Councils will 
want to do likewise. President is: Britton 
Wood, Broadway Baptist Church, 305 West 
Broadway, Ft. Worth, TX 76104. 

To Everyone: We'll see you at the An­
nual Meeting in Washington! Consult the 
program for special events for Affiliated 
Councils (see page 5.) 

Wisconsin: 
University of Wisconsin-Madison: As­

sistant! Associate Professor of Child and 
Family Studies. 9-month appointment; ten­
ure at appointment if Associate Professor. 
Beginning Date-Fall Semester 1982 (Aug­
ust 22, 1983). Minimum Qualifications-
1) Doctoral degree with graduate back­
ground in family theory and research; 2} 
Teaching experience in child and family 
studies; 3) Juried journal publication(s}. 
Responsibilities-I} Teach graduate and 
undergraduate level courses in family stud­
ies and in an area of special concentration; 
e.g., family theory, family research method­
ology, family structure, family interaction 
processes, etc.; 2) Develop research pro­
gram, including supervision of M.S. and 
Ph.D. students; 3) Student advising, usual 
committee responsibilities, and related ac­
ademic responsibilities. Rank and Salary­
To be determined on basis of qualifications 
and experience; highly competitive. Appli­
cation deadline-November 1, 1982. Send 
vita, any supporting credentials, and names 
of at least 3 persons willing to write letters 
ofreference to: William Marshall, Chair, Re­
cruitment Committee, Child and Family 
Studies Program, University of Wisconsin­
Madison, 1430 Linden Drive, Madison, WI 
53706. The UW·Madisonis an equal oppor­
tunity/affirmative action employer. 
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news of interest to members 
1983 Groves Conference on Marriage 

and the Family: The next conference will 
be held May 30·June 3, 1983 at the Princess 
Towers in Freeport, Grand Bahama Island. 
The theme will be "Families and Ethnicity: 
Strengths in Diversity." Workshops will fo­
cus on family issues of ethnic groups of col· 
Of, immigrant and religious groups. Mem­
bers will share their own family ethnic his· 
tories in special sessions. Visits have been 
arranged with Bahamian families. Charters 
will leave from Philadelphia and Baltimore. 
Group rates will be obtained from other 
poin ts with special conference rates on the 
Island. Contact Harriette McAdoo, 1983 
Program Chair, School of Social Work, 
Howard University, Washington, D.C. 
20059 (phone: 202-636-7328). 

Felix M. Berardo is conducting research 
on age-discrepant marriages (May to Decem­
ber, May to September unions). He would 
be pleased to hear from anyone who knows 
the literature and/or has other information 
a'bout such marriages. Contact him at the 
Department of Sociology, University of 
Florida, Gainesville, FL 32611 (904-392. 
0251). 

Prepared for Today, which will be in· 
troduced nationwide in September by the 
Boy Scouts of America, is a new project 
that helps children become more self·reliant. 
It is designed for boys and girls ages 6-11, 
non·members as well as Scouts. Prepared 
for Today is especially useful for children 
who spend time alone, such as after school, 
or who supervise younger brothers or sisters. 
The skills taught in Prepared for Today are 
particularly valuable to the growing number 
of single-parent and dual·earner-parent 
children. Materials may be obtained at min­
imal cost through one's local Scout council 
or through NCFR member Bruce Ayars, 
1325 Walnut Hill Lane, Irving, TX 75062. 
Ayars is Coordinator of Family Programs 
for the national office of the Scouts. 

How to Buy a Home Computer and 
Use it to Enrich Family Life will be pub­
lished this fall by American Family. The 
project is supported by the National Center 
for Family Studies, and The Media Institute, 
and by grants and advance bulk sales of the 
guide. The guide will give criteria in lay 
terms for the purchase of computers and 
software programs and program access 
guides. It will also suggest how families can 
use computers constructively for virtually 
every type of family activity. Contact: 
Rowan Wakefield, Editor, American Fam· 
ily, Cardinal Station, Washington, DC 
20064 (301-3204800, or 202-635-5487). 

Cutback Management, a bibliography 
with abstracts, is now available from Project 
SHARE, DHHS's clearinghouse for improv­
ing the management of human services. The 
36-item bibliography is the first SHARE 
bibliography to be produced using the new 
laser printing technology. Each cOpy is cus· 
tom printed at high speed directly from the 
computer. The new printing mode makes it 
possible to keep each bibliography current 
for maximum utility. Cutback Management 
is available from Project SHARE, P.O. Box 
2309, Rockville, MD 20852 for $9 prepaid. 

The Association of Junior Leagues, Inc. 
has received a 40·month grant of $290,000 
from the W. K. Kellogg Foundation, and will 
initiate in September a national demonstra­
tion program in youth and adult team lead· 
ership training. Known as Project LEAD 
(Leadership Experience and Development), 
the program is being implemen ted by AJL in 
collaboration with the Quest National Cen­
ter, and will reach high school students in 
180 cities by the end of 1985. Write the As­
sociation of Junior Leagues at 825 Third 
Avenue, New York, NY 10022. 

Women: A Developmental Perspective, 
(NIH) Pub. No. 82-2298, reports proceed­
ings of a research conference supported by 
the National Institute of Child Health and 
Human Development in conjunction with 
the National Institute of Mental Health and 
the National Institute on Aging concerning 
the physical and psychological development 
of women. Subjects include women's health 
issues, women and work, reproduction and 
giving birth, women and the family, and im­
plications for the middle and later years of 
a woman's life. To acquire single copies, 
write to Office of Research Reporting, Na­
tionallnstitute of Child Health and Human 
Development, National Institutes of Health, 
Room 2A 32 Building 31, 9000 Rockville 
Pike, Bethesda, MD 20205. 

Will You Help? For articles and a book 
in progress, Vicki Lansky, author and pub­
lisher of parenting books and a newsletter, 
Practical Parenting, needs help from di­
vorced or separated parents (or those who 
are familiar with the separation processes) 
and will share experiences and knowledge 
through a questionnaire. Please write her 
at 18326B Minnetonka Boulevard or call 
collect during business hours at 612-475-
1505. 

"Sex Education in the Public Schools," 
a Special Issue of the Journal of School 
Health, is available from the American 
School Health Association, Kent, OH 
44240. Cost is $4.50. The issue provides 

information that will be helpful to local 
communities and school personnel in de­
veloping sex education programs. 

The Family Resource Coalition, is de­
voted to building program networks at the 
state level, promoting the exchange of pro­
gram information and technical assistance, 
and publicizing the value of community­
based family support. The Clearinghouse 
wishes to include comprehensive materials 
on family support programs, technical as­
sistance resources, research related to family 
support programs, technical assistance reo 
sources, research related to family support, 
and public and private sector policies that 
affect the provision of family support ser· 
vices. They will welcome information from 
NCFR members for the clearinghouse, and 
will also be glad to send more information 
about the Coalition. Write Linda Lipton, 
Director, Family Resource Coalition, 230 
North Michigan Avenue, Suite 1625, Chi­
cago, IL 6060l. 

Reports Available: Community-Based 
Learning Centers for Older Adults, Evalua­
tion Report, Betsy M. Spouse; Community­
Based Learning Centers for Older Adults, 
Research Report, Betsy M. Spouse; The 01-
der Adult as Teacher, Karen Brown; Devel­
oping Community-Based Learning Centers 
for Older Adults, Betsy M. Spouse and Kar­
en Brown. Published by the Faye McBeath 
Institute on Aging and Adult Life, Univer· 
sity of Wisconsin-Madison, Madison, WI 
53706. 

Child Abuse and Child Protection: Pol­
icy and Practice, edited by Stephen Antler, 
a collection of 23 papers that illustrate the 
dimensions of social concern for abused and 
neglected children, and present a broad 
spectrum of practice issues from the social 
work literature. National Association of 
Social Workers, 1425 H Street NW, Suite 
600, Washington, DC 20005. 

The Journal of Family Law welcomes 
articles on all aspects of family law. Guide· 
lines for manuscripts may be obtained from 
the Journal of Family Law, University of 
Louisville, School of Law, Louisville, KY 
40292. 

"Fair Play" is a report of a study of the 
administration of Aid to Families with De­
pendent Children in several mid-western 
states, prepared by Marie Vesely, with 
Sheila McIntee and Alvin Schorr. $4.00 
from Project Fair Play, School of Applied 
Social Sciences, Case Western Reserve Uni­
versity, Cleveland, OH 44106. A "Manual 
for Project Development and Implementa­
tion" may be obtained for $6.00 per copy. 



8 REPORT FROM THE NATIONAL COUNCIL ON FAMILY RELATIONS, AUGUST 1982 

calendar 
Arizona: 

Adlerian Society of Arizona and the 
Adlerian Institute for Counseling and Ther­
apy: Adlerians in Action: The Varied Skills 
of the Therapist/Counselor; 24 half-day 
workshops and 30 one·hour convention pre­
sentations, October 22-25, 1982, Tucson. 
Contact: Brenda Even, 1540 North Tucson 
Boulevard, Tucson, AZ 85716. 

California: 
Neurolinguistic Programming: Sex and 

Couples Therapy, La Jolla, October 15-17. 
Sponsored by Institute of Sexual Behavior, 
San Diego, and Institute for Medical Educa­
tion and Research. Write: Institute of Sex­
ual Behavior, 3821 Fourth Avenue, San 
Diego, CA 92103. 

Offered by UCLA Extension, PO Box 
24901, Los Angeles, CA 90024: Aging and 
Health Promotion, Research and Programs, 
Wednesdays, September 29·November 10, 
7-9:30 p.m., UCLA; Narcissistic and Bor­
derline Disorders-Current Perspectives, Oc­
tober 2-3; Transformation Through Time­
Mythology and the Individual, November 
13; Coping with Communication Disorders 
-What Happens When the Words are Gone? 
November 5. 

Substance Abuse Prevention Through 
Effective Parenting: La Jolla, California, 
October 15·17. Sponsored by the Isla Vista 
Health Projects, Inc., and San Diego State 
University Student Health Services. Write 
Parenting, PO Box 9494, San Diego, CA 
92109. 

Washington, D.C.: 
Planned Parenthood Federation of 

America: Annual Meeting, October 28· 
November 1, Shoreham Hotel, Washington, 
D.C. Theme: Serving American Families; 
Preserving American Freedoms. Contact: 
Faye Wattleton, President, 810 Seventh 
Avenue, New York, NY 10019. 

National Black Child Development In· 
stitute: 12th Annual Conference, Los An· 
geles Hilton Hotel, October 27.29, 1982. 
Theme: Mobilizing for Black Children in a 
Time of Crisis. Contact NBCDI at 1463 
Rhode Island Avenue NW, Washington, DC 
20005. 

Kansas: 
Developing Through Relationships, an 

exploration of how relationships with the 
self, others and the world influence adult 
development, November 21.23, Lawrence, 
Kansas. Write: University of Kansas, Di­
vision of Continuing Education, Continuing 
Education Building, Lawrence, KS 66045. 

Marriage and Family Therapy Worl<­
shops, September 13-16, 1982, November 
8·1, 1982, April 18-21, 1983, June 13·16, 
1983, Topeka, Kansas. Write: Menninger 
Foundation, Division of Continuing Educa­
tion, Box 829, Topeka, KS 66601. 

Experiential Group Psychotherapy, 
based on Object Relations Theory, October 
20.23, Topeka. Kansas. Write Division of 
Continuing Education, Box 829, Topeka, 
KS 66601. 

Minnesota: 
Managing Human Services Creatively: 

Meeting the Challenges of the 19805, Sep­
tember 30, Earle Brown Continuing Educa­
tion Center, University of Minnesota. Con­
tact: Shirley Zimmerman, Continuing Ed­
ucation in Social Work, University of Minn­
esota, 338 Nolte Center, 315 Pillsbury Drive 
SE, Minneapolis, MN 55455. 

New York: 
Ackerman Institute for Family Therapy 

Conference on Family Systems Medicine: 
The Therapy of Families with Physical Ill­
ness, October 22-23, 1982, New York. 
Contact: Carol C. Tofel, Director of Admin· 
istration, 149 East 78th Street, New York, 
NY 10021. 

Oregon: 
Cooperative Extension Service of Wash­

ington State University: Third Western Re­
tional Conference on Teenage Pregnancy 
and Parenthood, June 27-29, 1983, Port­
land. Contact: Martha Lamberts, Rural So­
ciology and Cooperative Extension, Wash­
ington State University/WWREC, Puyallup, 
WA 98371. 

Texas: 
Families in Crisis: Teenage Parents 

Raising Tomorrow's Children, October 28-
29, Hyatt Regency, Ft. Worth, Texas. Con­
tact: TACSAP/NOAPP Conference, 512 
West 4th Street, Ft. Worth, TX 76102. 

Please Note: The inclusion of an item in 
this Newsletter does not necessarily imply 
that it has the endorsement of NCFR. 

ncfr family resource/referral center 
The Family Resources Database has 

been online one year as of June 1, 1982. It 
has been a successful year where activities in 
the field of family have been exposed to new 
groups of users thus the service we offer not 
only fills the need for resource information 
in our field, but allows us to play the role 
of advocate as well. 

Annual Meeting 
There will be a FR&RC Round Table 

meeting on Wednesday, October 13,3:00 
p.m. to 5:00 p.m. with discussions focusing 
on the content of the current Family Re­
sources Database; the primary objective of 
the FR&RC in relation to concepts of ap­
plied information management and lastly 
some projections for future activities and 
the impact those activities may have on 

family studies. A terminal will be available 
during the Poster Session Friday, October 
15, 2:30 - 4:00 where online searching 
will be demonstrated. Those of you who 
have never used online services may want 
to drop by to observe and! or participate 
in the search process. 

Note 
The Human Resource Bank and Idea 

Bank will be online in October. Until then 
it is possible to access the files manually by 
making your request to the home office. If 
you are interested in contacting non·profit 
service agency family life educators or mar· 
riage and family therapists in local areas, the 
United Way offers access to their files via 
computer at most state libraries. For your 
information, some state libraries offer a 

limited period of time for free online 
searching of any available database. You 
may want to ask your local reference li­
brarian if they offer such services. 

Flash 
Bibliographic Retrieval Services Inc., 

(BRS), our commercial vendor, has just 
come out with a new access service where 
you can access any of their databases with­
out the standard subscription fee. Users are 
charged $50 for a password and $35 per 
connect hour plus database royalty fees. 
The $50 password charge is deducted from 
the first 3 months' usage. This new service 
is an advantage to personal computer own· 
ers. For more information contact: BRS, 
1200 Route 7, Latham, NY (800-833-4707). 

Margaret Bodley, Director, FR&RC 



SURVEY ON THE FAMILY PROTECTION ACT 

The attached "Concept Summary" for the Family Protection Act (S-13 78) outlines selected provisions of 
this bill, using language provided by Senator Jepsen (R-Iowa) who re-introduced this bill in June 1981. An 
exploratory survey was conducted at the 1981 NCFR Annual Meeting and the results were reported in the May 
Newsletter. This survey is an abbreviated version of the Family Protection Act, focusing on provisions which 
elicited a strong opinion from the earlier respondents. It is directed to the entire NCFR membership, not just 
those attending the Annual Meeting, and the results will be provided to Senator Jepsen who has been invited to 
speak as well as to other organizations interested in this legislation. 

The NCF R Public Policy Committee believes that this proposed legislation deserves consideration by NCF R mem­
bers, because its stated purpose is to strengthen families by removing government interference and returning "the 
jurisdiction ofthe family back home where it belongs." 

Because the Family Protection Act is a conglomeration of issues, it will not pass as one piece of legislation. 
Senator Jepsen has and will continue to extract concepts and introduce them as separate bills. Therefore, each 
concept must be rated individually. 

Would you please take the time to rate what you think about each provision? Your participation is critical. The 
Public Policy Committee will collect and analyze this information and report the results to the membership at 
the Annual Meeting in October. Send your completed response no later than September 10 to: Dr. Leanor 
Johnson, 8650 11th Avenue, Silver Spring, MD 20903. 

DIRECTIONS 

Two rating scales are provided. 

1. Circle the number (1-5) which most closely describes your opinion on each separate concept. 

1 = strongly agree 3 = redundant or not a 4 = oppose 
2 = agree family issue 5 = strongly oppose 

2. Circle "Y" for YES or "Nit for NO if NCFR should take a stand on this provision. (Any stand will be 
determined by the 1-5 ratings.) 

Thank you for filling out this questionnaire. When you have completed it, staple it shut, add a stamp, and drop it 
in the mail to Leanor Johnson. 

A copy of the Family Protection Act in full is available from the Senate Document Office, U.s. Capitol, S-325, 
Washington, DC 20510. 



* Indicates that this concept has been introduced as a separate bill. The bill number and a 
summary of it are in italics under the old concept. Quotes are taken directly from the 
language in the bill. 

THE FAMI L Y PROTECTION ACT - - 97TH CONGRESS 
Jepsen-Smith 

TITLE I - - Family Preservation 

*1. Parental Notification -- Provides that parents be notified when an unmarried minor 
receives contraceptive devices or abortion-related services from a federally-funded 
organization. (Section 102) 

S. 2322-A bill to require parental notification by any federally funded entity 
providing contraceptive devices or abortion services to an Immarried minor. 

NOTE: In HHS the Office of Adolescent Pregnancy Programs has proposed a 
~,~~~ to require parental notification when adolescents receive prescription 
contraceptives (pill, IUD, diaphragm) from programs which receive Title X 
(Family Planning) funds. This regulation has not been made final and is not 
currently in effect. 

2. Child Abuse Restricts the federal government from preempting or interfering with 
state statutes pertaining to child abuse. Revises the definition of child abuse to exclude 
corporal punishment (spanking) "applied by a parent or individual explicitly authorized 
by a parent to perform such function." Federal funds for operating a child abuse pro­
gram are subject to specific authorization from state legislatures. (Section 104) 

3. Legal Services: Abortion -- Prohibits any funds under the Legal Services Corporation 
from being used in litigation: seeking to compel abortions, aSSistance, or compliance 
with abortion, or funding for abortion; involving divorce; and/or involving homosexual 
rights. (Section 106) (Section 106) 

4. Spouse Allowance Reinstates Department of Defense provision that service personnel 
living separately from their families automatically send home the predetermined "depen­
dent's allowance" for family support. (Section 107) 

TITLE II - - Taxation 

5. Education Savings Account -- Establishes a savings plan whereby relatives may deposit 
up to $2,500 tax exempt, per year, to save for a child's education. (Section 201) 

*6. Multi-generational Household -- Allows a tax credit of $250 or a tax exemption of 
$1,000 for each household which includes a dependent person age 65 or older. This 
provision allows either the tax credit or the tax exemption - not both. (Section 203) 

S. 1581-A bill to amend the IRC of 1954 to allow the taxpayer the choice of 
a tax credit or a deduction for each household which includes a dependent 
person who is at least 65 years old. 

*7. Exemptions for Childbirth or Adoption -- Married couples filing jointly are granted an 
additional $1,000 tax exemption for the year in which a child is either born or adopted. 
The exemption increases to $3,000 if the child is born handicapped or if the adopted child 
is handicapped, over the age of 6, or biracial. Additionally, this provision allows the indi­
vidual to deduct the amount of adoption expenses paid during the taxable year. 
(Section 207) 

S. 1580-A bill to amend the IRC of 1954 to provide a personal exemption for 
childbirth or adoption and to permit the taxpayer to choose a deduction or a 
tax credit for adoption expenses. 

NOTE: A modified portion of this bill was passed as an amendment to the 
Economic Recovery Tax Act of 1981 - Married couples filing jOintly get an 
additional $1,500 tax exemption for the year in which a "qualified child" 
(biracial, minority, handicapped or over 5) is adopted. 

Circle 
the number 

12345 

12345 

1 2 3 4 5 

12345 

12344 

1 2 3 4 5 

1 2 345 

Circle 
(Y)es or (N)o 

Y N 

Y N 

Y N 

Y N 

Y N 

Y N 

Y N 

-2 



TITLE III - - Education 

8. Religion Courses Makes it illegal for any federal, state or local education agency to 
"prohibit parents or community representatives from participating in decisions re­
lating to the establishment or continuation of courses relating to the study of religion." 
(Section 301) 

*9. Reviewing Textbooks Provides parents an opportunity to bring a civil suit if an 
educational institution receiving federal funds prohibits parents from reviewing textbooks 
prior to their use in public schools. (Section 301) 

S. 2323-A bill to require any educational agency receiving federal funds to allow 
parental review of textbooks. 

10. Sexism in Textbooks "No funds ... shall be used ... for education materials if such 
materials do not reflect a balance between the status role of men and women, do not 
reflect different ways in which women and men live and do not contribute to the 
American way of life as it has been historically understood." (Section 301) 

* 11. Release Time for Parenthood Education -- If schools require a course in parenting, 
parents may arrange for their children to be taught the course by a church or by the 
parents on a release time basis. (Section 304) 

Sex: 

Age: 

Race: 

S. 2324-A bill to clarify federal involvement in release time for parenthood 
education. 

Male Female 

Under 30 3140 41-50 51-60 61+ 

White Black Asian __ Hispanic Other 

Circle Circle 
the number (Y)es or (N)o 

12345 Y N 

1 234 5 Y N 

12345 Y N 

1 2 345 Y N 

Marital status: __ Single Married __ Separated Divorced Widowed __ Living together 

Number of children: of children: --- -------------------------------------
Religion: Protestant Catholic Jewish Other None 

Highest degree earned: Bachelor's Master's Doctorate __ Other-Please specify 

Field of Work: 

Family and Child Development ____ _ Psychology ___ _ 

Family Therapy Religion _____ _ 

Health Professionals _____ _ Social Work 

Home Economics Sociology ___ _ 

Law Other (please specify) ______________ _ 

Political affiliation: Democrat __ Republican Independent Other None 

Region of country: East South Midwest West outside U.S. 

Family Income: less than $10,000 $10,001-25,000 $ 25,001-40,000 ~$40,001-$55,000 

$55,001 + 

3 



National Council on Family Relations 
1219 University Avenue SE 
Minneapolis, MN 55414 

DR LEANOR JOHNSON 
8650 11TH AVENUE 
SILVER SPRING MD 20903 



NATIONAL COUNCIL ON FAMILY RELATIONS 
1982 Annual Meeting 

Reservation Form for Student Rooms 
Shoreham Hotel, Washington, D.C., October 12-16,1982 

Student NCFR members have the opportunity to shllIe quad or triple rooms at a reduced rate at the Annual Meeting. Those interested 
should send this form and a deposit for the first night by August 25 to Diane Logan, Laboratory for Psychological Studies, V.A. Medical 
Canter (151), Brockton, Massachusetts 02401. Tell Diane whom your roommates will be, or she will match you with roommates; the 
hotel will not do 110. 

Student members must be responsible for their reservations. If the necessary three (for a triple) or four (for a quad) persons do not show 
for their rooms at the hotel, the cost must be borne by the registrants. It will not be assumed by the NCFR or the hotel. 

Cards received by Diane after August 25 cannot be processed. After this date, registration for single or double occupancy must be made 
directly with the hotel at regular rates. 

Name ______________________ ~ ______________________________ ~-------------------------- Sex ____ _ 
Address ____________________________________________________________________________________________ __ 

_______________ Sbte _____ _ Zip ____ Telephone..... ... ___________________________ _ 

Will arrive on ______________________________ ..... at _______________________ _ 

(day) (date) (time) 
Willdep~on __________________________________ at _____________________ __ 

(day) (date) (time) 

PRUCIE: $30.75 plus tax per student per night in a triple room (double beds) 
$25.50 plus tax per student per night in III qU!IId room (2 double beds) 

Roommates (if known): Names, addresses, and phone numbers. 
1. ____________________ __ 

2. __________ ~ _______________________________________________________ ___ 
3. ______________________________________ ~ ____________________________________________ ___ 



II\lSTRUCTIOI\lS FOR ADVANCE REGISTRATION 

(1) Please complete: 

Registration Form (Indicate your choices of any Special Events) 

Round Table Reservation Sheet, if applicable 

Pre- and Post-Conference Registration Forms, if applicable 

(2) Advance registration must be postmarked by September 20 for confir­

mation and tickets to be mailed to you. The roster of registrants will 

include those registrations postmarked September 20 or before. By 

September 11 please send hotel reservation cards which were included 

in the May and August Newsletters directly to the hotel. 

(3) Refunds can be accepted up to September 20. If tickets have already 

been received, they must be returned before the meeting. Refunds will 

be sent after the meeting. 

(4) If you need additional registration forms, write the NCFR Office or 

duplicate the form. Return forms and check(s} to: 

Annual Meeting Registration 

NCFR 

1219 University Avenue Southeast 

Minneapolis, iVlinnesota 55414 

(Over) 



ROUI\ID TABLE RESERVATIONS 

Name 
First Middle Initial Last 

Preferred ___ _ 
Mailing 
Address 

City State Zip 

See pages 6, 7, 8, 11, 12, and 22 in the Annual Meeting Program for information about Round Tables offered this year. Rank order 10 
choices for each session in which you wish to participate, with No.1 being your first choice. Please make Ten choices for each of the 
Coffee or Luncheon sessions so it will not be necessary for us to contact you again should some of your selections fill before we receive 
your reservations. Reservations will be filled in the order received, so it is wise to register early. Any exchange of Round Table tickets 
must be handled by individuals, rather than through the NCFR office or by persons staffing the registration desk at the conference. 

WEDNESDAY COFFEE, 1 :00 2:45 P.M. I WEDNESDAY COFFEE, 3:00 - 4:45 P.M. 
$1.60 each; see pages 6 & 7 of the program I $1.60 each; see pages 7 & 8 of the program 

27 I 44 57 
2 15 

I 
31 45 58 

3 16 29 32 46 59 
4 I 33 47 60 
5 I 34 48 61 
6 I 35 49 62 
7 20 

I 
36 50 63 

8 21 37 51 
9 22 I 38 52 65 

10 23 I 39 53 66 
11 I 40 54 67 
12 25 

I 
41 55 68 

13 26 42 56 69 

I 43 
- -- r- - - -

THURSDAY LUNCHEON, 12:00-1:45 P.M. I SATURDAY CONTINENTAL BREAKFAST, 8:00 - 9:15 A.M. 
$14.50 each; see pages 11 and 12 of the program 

I 
$4.25 each; see page 22 of the program 

70 82 94 I 105 
71 83 95 106 
72 84 96 I 107 
73 85 97 I 108 
74 86 98 I 109 
75 87 99 I 110 
76 88 100 111 
77 89 101 I 112 
78 90 102 I 113 
79 91 103 I 114 
80 92 104 I 115 
81 

I 
116 

No Round Table reservations will be accepted without accompanying payment. If none of your Round Table choices is available, please 
check whether you would like to: 

Be placed in another Round Table __ Have your check refunded. 

If you do not wish any Round Table substitutes, please send separate checks for each day's Round Table so that the check may simply be 
returned to you in the event a refund is necessary. Tickets will be mailed to you if your registration is postmarked by September 20. 

Amount of check(s) enclosed $ __________ _ 



Expected Time and Day of Arrival at Conference Hote(Room Number during the Conference (for office use only) __ _ 
Indicate Conference Address if you are not staying at the Shoreham Hotel __________________________ _ 

NCFR ANNUAL MEETING REGISTRATION, 1982 

Badge Information 
Name 

Please check if you are attending the NCFR Annual Meeting for the first time 

list first name, middle and last name in this 

Professional Affiliation ----.. --c:--:-c---~__:___:___:__::_-___:_-_::::---_;_---_:_:_-_;_-_;___;_---------.-----­
(This is for badge information. Please complete your address 

Sections(s) to which you pay dues 
Information for Roster (please fill Qut completely) 

Name 

Present Professional Position 
Employer _____________________ _ 

MailingAddress __ ~-------__:___:_--__:_~_;_---------------------------------------------------__ _ 

Telephone (Circle: home business telephone) 

REGISTRATION FEES 
To speed up registration we would appreciate payment in advance. 

I. Registration 

__ NCFR Member 
Second Family Member 
Non-Member 

Pre-registration 
$40.00 
$20.00 
$55.00 

After Sept. 20 
$45.00 
$25.00 
$60.00 

NCFR Student Member 
Non-NCFR Student 

Pre-registration 
$25.00 

Part-time Registration per day 
$35.00 
$30.00 

After Sept. 20 
$30.00 
$40.00 

Specify day 

II. Special Events 

_ROUND TABLE COFFEE, Wednesday, 1 :00 p.m., $1.60 
round table reservation sheet for information) 

_ROUND TABLE COFFEE, Wednesday, 3 :00 p.m., $1.60 
(see round table reservation sheet for information) 

_ROUND TABLE LUNCHEON, Thursday, 12:00 noon, $14.50 
(see round table reservation sheet for information) 

_ROUND TABLE CONTINENTAL BREAKFAST, 
Saturday, 8:00 a.m., $4.25 

_AFFILIATED COUNCILS LUNCHEON, Wednesday, 
12:15 p.m. (open to all interested), $14.50 

PRE-CONFERENCE WORKSHOP ON FAMILY LIFE IN 
THE MILITARY, All day Tuesday and Wednesday 
morning (includes Tuesday luncheon), $30.00 

PRE-CONFERENCE WORKSHOP ON THE CREATION 
OF LEGISLATION, Wednesday morning, $10.00 

All food tickets include gratuity and tax. 

F AMIL Y THERAPY SECTION-SPONSORED WORKSHOPS: 
__ Working with Families in a Changing World, 

Tuesday morning: 
_Family Therapy Section Member $10.00 
_Non-member of Family Therapy Section $15.00 

__ Structural Approaches to Therapy, 
Tuesday afternoon: 
_Family Therapy Section Member $10.00 
_Non-member of Family Therapy Section $15.00 

__ Integration and Coherence in Family life and Therapy, 
Wednesday morning: 
_Family Therapy Section Member $10.00 
_Non-member of Family Therapy Section $15.00 

__ Therapeutic Approaches to Addiction, 
Wednesday afternoon: 
_Family Therapy Section Member $10.00 
_Non-member of Family Therapy Section $15.00 

For Section members attending all 4 workshops cost is $30.00. 
=For non-members attending all 4 workshops cost is $45.00. 

III. Registration Summary 

No. of Tickets 
Registration Fee 
Round Table Coffee, Wednesday, 1 :00 p.m. 
Round Table Coffee, Wednesday, 3:00 p.m. 
Round Table Luncheon, Thursday 
Round Table Continental Breakfast, Saturday 
Affiliated Councils Luncheon, Wednesday 
Family Life in the Military Workshop, Tuesday 

and Wednesday 
Creation of Legislation Workshop, Wednesday 

$ 

$ 
$ 

No. of Tickets 
__ Working with Families in a Changing World 

Workshop, Tuesday 
__ Structural Approaches to Therapy Workshop, 

Tuesday 
__ Integration and Coherence in Family Life and 

Therapy Workshop, Wednesday 
Therapeutic Approaches to Addiction Workshop 

-- Wednesday , 

__ Section members attending all 4 workshops 
__ Non-members attending all 4 workshops 

$­

$­

$­

$­

$ 
$ 

Pay This Amount $ __________ _ 

Indicate method of payment: check __ Visa or Master Charge Card No. Expiration Date _________ _ 
Make checks payable to the National Council on Family Relations. No refunds will be made after September 20. 

(For office use only) 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

RTNos. __ Wednesday, 1 :00 _. __ Wednesday, 3:00 

(Over) 

__ Thursday Saturday 



REGISn~A'rION FOR WORKSHOP: "Family Life in the Military - 1982" 

Position ______________________________ _ 
~gencyorlns~tu~on ________________________ ~ 
~ddress ____________________________ __ 

Workshop Preference (rank order, Le .. #1-#5) 
__ Family Enrichment Programs 
__ Mid-life and Retirement Adjustments 

Family Violence 
__ Relocation Stress 
__ Family Separation & Deployments 

Evaluating Military Family Programs 
Families Overseas 
Bi-cultural Families 
Children in the Military 
Counseling Military Families 

Send to: Military Family Workshop, NCFR, 1219 University Avenue, S.E" Minneapolis, Mlnn, 95414 

REGISTRATION FORM, FAMILY WELLNESS CONFERENCE II 
Shoreham Hotel, Washington, D.C., October 16 

Name{s} ____________________ Membership __ NCFR ~CME 

Address 

City 

Telephone 

State _________ _ Zip 

Research I nstruments I would like to bring to share with other audience participants: 

Research experiences I have had __________________________ _ 

Those wishing to register for both the NCFR Annual Meeting and for the Wellness Conference II may 
xerox this form and mail it separately to: 

Charles Cole 
RR 4, Squaw Valley 
Ames, Iowa 50010 
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